City of West Buechel
City Council Minutes
Regular City Meeting
Council Chambers
December 12, 2019 at 7:00 PM

Present: Mayor Brenda Moore; Councilwoman Brandie Wilson; Councilwoman Bonnie Manning;
Councilman John Campbell; Councilwoman Danielle Wood; Councilwoman Evelyn Saldana; City Clerk,
Debbie Batliner; City Attorney, David Clement; Liz Bierbaum, Community Development Director; Vivian
Ridener, Ethics Board Chairwoman and Chief of Police, Jim Sherrard.; Rick Nelson, Code Enforcement
Officer. Councilwoman Ashley Stewart was late.

Mayor Moore called the meeting to order at 7:07 PM.

Mayor Moore presented the minutes for approval. A motion to approve the minutes of October 10,
2019 was made by Councilwoman Danielle Wood and second by Councilman John Campbell. Vote was
unanimous.

Councilwoman Ashley Stewart arrived at 7:10 pm.

Ordinance #282-2019 pertaining to cable television and communications franchise. City Attorney
Clement read the Title and Summary. Councilwoman woods made the motion to accept Ordinance
#282-2019. Councilwoman Manning seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Department Reports:

Community Development: The report was included in the packet. The Silver Seniors Lunch will be
December 19, 2019 and White Castle will be served. A community potluck will be held on December 21,
2019.

Police Department: Chief Sherrard reported that the Shop with a Cop Program has been a success this
year.

Code Enforcement: Code Enforcement Report was included in packet.
City Clerk Batliner:

Clerk Batliner presented the financial report. Councilman Campbell made the motion to accept the
financial report. Councilwoman Wood seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Mayor Moore presented a quote from Willis Klein for updating the front doors with a handicap
accessible button to open doors. Councilwoman Woods made the motion to proceed with Willis Kline to
add the handicap accessibility to the front doors. Councilwoman Wilson seconded. Motion carried
unanimously.

Mayor’s Report:
Mayor Moore thanked the Police Department for their hard work and for being dedicated servants.

Mayor Moore advised she would be meeting with MSD next week.



Councilwoman Saldana asked the Attorney if there was a need for an Ordinance prohibiting City
Employees from bringing their kids or grandkids to work. Attorney Clement was not sure exactly what
the question was and may need further research.

A motion was made by Councilman Campbell and second by Councilwoman Bonnie Manning to adjourn
the meeting at approximately 7:50 PM. Vote unanimous.
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